United Network of Detained Zimbabweans (UNDZ)


Defend Zimbabwean asylum seekers: Model motion for trade union branches, anti-war groups and activists

The United Network of Detained Zimbabweans (UNDZ) has recently been set up to defend the rights of Zimbabwean asylum seekers in the UK. A successful protest was held outside the High Court in London on the 4th August 05. The court temporarily suspended the deportation of Zimbabweans until the end of September. The government, however, is determined to fight this decision and resume deportations as quickly as possible. The UNDZ is seeking to broaden its campaigns and in order to do this needs as much support as possible from trade unions, anti-war groups and activists.  

This organisation (or stewards'/branch/regional committee) notes:

1. The systematic abuse of human rights in Zimbabwe. Most recently the destruction of livelihoods in operation “Clear out trash”. This has recently been condemned by the United Nations. 

2. Despite the government’s condemnation of human rights abuses in Zimbabwe, Zimbabweans are still languishing in detention and faced with incredibly harsh conditions when they are released. The Government has been deporting Zimbabweans back to the Mugabe regime. This is part of the war against asylum seekers.

3. The trade union and anti-war movement has an impressive tradition of supporting asylum seekers and all those fleeing deportation. 

This organisation believes that:

1. Zimbabwe remains a country under the grip of a repressive regime. 

2. Under the current circumstances in Zimbabwe it is inhumane to deport any Zimbabwean. 

3. Zimbabweans in the UK contribute massively to the British economy working as nurses, teachers and as other employees in our public services.

This organisation therefore resolves:

1. To support the UNDZ in its campaigns against the deportation of Zimbabweans.   

2. To send a delegation to lobbies of courts, the Home Office and other protests organised by the UNDZ.

3. To send a message of solidarity to the UNDZ and to donate £
___ to its organising funds.

4. To twin with a detained Zimbabwean. This will involve writing to and supporting a detainee, and if necessary this organisation/ union branch will act as a guarantor for a Zimbabwean detainee.
5. To invite a UNDZ speaker to address the meeting.  
Please send any donations to:  
United Network of Detained Zimbabweans c/o Committee to Defend  

Asylum Seekers, BCM Box 4289, London, WC1X 3XX. Cheques should be made payable to ‘Committee to Defend  

Asylum Seekers”, and earmarked for the UNDZ on the back. Enquiries can be emailed to undzuk@yahoo.com.
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